Note No: P194/2015

The Australian Embassy presents its compliments to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs
of the Republic of Indonesia and has the honour to refer to the First Protocol to
Amend the Agreement Establishing the ASEAN-Australia-New Zealand Free Trade
Area (“the First Protocol”) signed at Nay Pyi Taw on 26 August 2014,

The Australian Embassy has the further honour to notify that, in accordance with
Article 5(2) of the First Protocol, Australia has completed its internal requirements
necessary for the entry into force of this Protocol. In accordance with Article 5(2) of
the Protocol, the Protocol shall enter into force 30 days after the date on which
Australia, New Zealand and at least four (4) ASEAN Member States have each made
such notifications.

The Australian Embassy avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Ministry of
Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Indonesia the assurances of its highest
consideration.
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